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Louisiana State Apprenticeship Council Meeting

Tuesday, November 27, 2018

10:00 a.m.

4th Floor Auditorium – AO Building
MINUTES
ROLL CALL
Members Present: 

Brent Moreland

Andrew O’Brien

Aldo Irias-Duron

Nicholas Felton, Jr. 

Henry Heier (Chairman)

Will Seaman (in place of Monty Sullivan [Ex-Officio])

Steven Martin

Members Absent: 

Kelly Carpenter

Keith Brand 

Claire Obgartel

LWC Officials Present: 

Joseph Hollins (Council Secretary, Director of Apprenticeship)

Kenneth Burrell (in place of Ava Dejoie, Secretary, Louisiana Workforce Commission)
A quorum was present

Following the roll call, Mr. Henry Heier, Chairman, asked the council to review the minutes from the previous two State Apprenticeship Council meetings, as it was determined at the previous meeting that the minutes from two meetings prior required amendments.
REVIEW OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS TWO SAC MEETINGS
Mr. Andrew O’Brien made a motion to accept the minutes from the June meeting, as amended. Mr. Aldo Irias-Duron seconded the motion. The motion was approved.
Mr. Nicholas Felton made a motion to accept the minutes from the most recent meeting. Duron seconded the motion. The motion was approved.

STATE APPRENTICESHIP UPDATES
Sexual Harassment Training

Mr. Joseph Hollins, Director of Apprenticeship stated that in respect to the updates to 29CFR30, it is mandatory that all those involved in active Registered Apprenticeship programs undergo sexual harassment training. He proposed training at the next State Apprenticeship Council meeting in January, given by Mr. Robert Roux, Executive Counsel. 
Hollins went on to state that at a public meeting, anyone would be welcome to attend and receive the training, estimating that it would take roughly one hour.

Felton asked, with it being a requirement, what if individuals are unable to attend the meeting?

Hollins replied that they would have to find a way to pay for adequate training otherwise, but this would provide an opportunity for all programs to receive it free of charge.

O’Brien asked about the consequences of those unable to present proof of completion of this training. Hollins replied that this would have to be determined by the council.

Mr. Brent Moreland asked if there would be a report on those who didn’t meet this documentation requirement. Hollins replied yes.

Heier asked if the agency will specify who at the program sponsor level is required to receive the training. Hollins replied yes.
Updates to the 671/Disability Selection 
Hollins noted concern with the ability to self-identify as an individual with a disability on the ETA-671 Apprenticeship Agreement form.

He stated that the 671 will be modified to better accommodate this need to stay compliant with updates to 29CFR30.
Financial Report
Hollins stated that there has been no spending of note, other than salaries of staff members, to prove the necessity of a financial report.
Hollins continued that a budget modification has been submitted to free funds for existing program expansion.

O’Brien stated that he was glad to see the state provide this opportunity to programs.

Discussion on IRAPs

Hollins mentioned that the NASTAD board has reported that the rulemaking process for Industry-Recognized Apprenticeship Programs (IRAPs) has been postponed. At this time, it is uncertain if it will be included 29CFR29.
Certifiers, which must consist of national organizations, are still needed.

Mr. Louis Reine asked for clarification on what an IRAP consists of, if there would be conflict with state statute, and if they must be approved by the Secretary of Labor.


Hollins replied that they will not be officially registered within the state, but instead will require these certifying bodies.

Mr. Jordan Sheppard, National Program Manager of Apprenti, stated that he views IRAPS to be a type of internship with the goal of gaining federal money, lowering the bar of apprenticeship to raise the national total of apprentices in the United States.

New Staff Members

Hollins took a moment to introduce the Apprenticeship Division’s new Outreach Specialist, Mr. Cordarial Zollicoffer, and a new Industry Sector Coordinator, Mr. Sterling Dolese. Both were in attendance.

Sexual Harassment Training (continued)

O’Brien asked to regress back to the sexual harassment training, suggesting that all instructors are exposed to this training, not just administrators and trustees.

Reine stated that instructors paid by the technical college system are required to take this training currently.

Mr. Will Seaman added that they’re monitored and have to prove completion of this training.

O’Brien stated that he’d inquire verification of this with instructors at Delgado.
NEW PROGRAMS
NexusLA
Program Sponsor – Genevieve Silverman; Joseph Hollins, Director of Apprenticeship
Cybersecurity Analyst
Heier noted that NexusLA announced their program via press conference to initiate a pool of qualified candidates. Hollins introduced the program, rather than an ATR, as he played a crucial role in the development of this program over the past several months.

Hollins stated that this program will initially focus on the occupation of cyber security analyst, utilizing the national Apprenti model, which has demonstrated success, serving as Apprenti Louisiana. 
Ms. Genevieve Silverman, President and CEO of Research Park Corporation housed in Baton Rouge, mentioned that NexusLA, as a subsidiary of the research park, strives to increase employment and industry in the State of Louisiana. Apprenti, based in Seattle, WA, possesses a model approved by USDOL. It has sourced, screened, and trained hundreds of apprentices in the tech sector.
NexusLA has secured 5 employer partners with General Informatics, Trace Security, Eatel Business, Transformyx, and Blue Cross Blue Shield. They plan for 10 apprentices for their initial cohort with 300 candidates through their initial assessment. Lantec will be the initial training provider, adding additional occupations and geographical regions such as Shreveport, Lafayette, New Orleans, and Monroe. Additional community colleges will be used for training at these locations.

Felton asked which other states are participating in this Apprenti model. Silverman replied that Nashville, Massachusetts, Dallas, Virginia, and Oregon all have programs working under this model.

Sheppard stated that there are two models: local and national. The local model utilizes staff on the state level, with an 80% graduation rate.

Reine asked about the 10-week front loaded training, stating that it is unpaid. He asked if there is any cost to the apprentice.

Hollins replied no. Employers will put up the cost following the first cohort that will be paid utilizing government funding.

Sheppard stated that the full process will include screening of apprentices, vetting by the program, dispatched to employer for interview. Then, the employer will select candidates and extend job offer and sponsorship.

After being pointed out by Reine, Sheppard recommended that letter H be unchecked on page D-7 as there is no pre-apprenticeship in place.
Reine stated that the model limits applicants to those who can go 10 weeks without pay.
Sheppard confirmed that it does preclude some people, but more individuals that go through the program are supported by parents or spouses during the initial training period, similar to those who attend college full-time.

Sheppard mentioned that they will grant outside employment during the training period on a permission basis. $12,000 isn’t as much as a year of tuition at some colleges, and it’s an investment that will pay off much faster.

Felton noted that those who can go 2.5 months without a paycheck are a privileged class. There is a whole segment of individuals that won’t be able to be reached.

Hollins added that Apprenti’s women and minority numbers are triple what they usually are in the tech sector, while also acknowledging that there is more that can be done.
Sheppard continued that philanthropic individuals may be able to increase accessibility in the future, but this takes time, as most people like to see that something will be successful before they invest in it.

Felton asked when the training was set to begin.

Silverman stated that training will begin between January to March.

Felton made a motion to approve the program for registration in the State of Louisiana. This motion was seconded by O’Brien. The motion was approved.

COMPLIANCE REPORT

Heier stated that the council has been seeing many non-traditional programs lately.

O’Brien stated that he’d like to see Bechtel return before the council.
Moreland stated that reporting from compliance reviews can come directly from the Apprenticeship Division. There needs to be checks and balances.

Hollins stated that compliance reviews are done every five years for existing programs, unless there is a finding. Then, there is a one-year subsequent review.

Reine recommended that one-fifth of the programs be reviewed every year to spread them out, rather than trying to do them all every five years.

Moreland continued that he’d like to see a report of the compliance work that has been done. 

A motion was made for a report to be presented at the next State Apprenticeship Council meeting. Felton seconded this motion. The motion was approved.
NEXT MEETING DATE

January 29, 2019 was established as a target date to be polled for the next meeting.
ADJOURN
SUBSTANCE OF ALL MATTERS DECIDED:

1. The minutes from the previous two State Apprenticeship Council meetings were approved.

2. NexusLA was approved as a Registered Apprenticeship program in the State of Louisiana.

3. The Apprenticeship Division will provide the SAC with a compliance review report
4. January 29, 2019 to be polled for next SAC meeting.
|     Equal Opportunity Employer/Program     |     Auxiliary aids and services are available upon request to individuals with disabilities  •  TDD# 800-259-5154     |

6

